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Dear Mr Archer 

AEMC submission on the consultation paper regarding advice on meeting Australia’s Paris 
agreement commitments 

The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC or Commission) welcomes the opportunity to make a 
submission on the consultation paper regarding advice on meeting Australia’s Paris agreement 
commitments. 

Importance of stock and flows in an emissions context 

As the consultation paper notes, Australia, through the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate 
Change (UNFCCC) and Conference of the Parties (COP) process, has agreed: climate change should be 
limited to 2 degrees Celsius above pre-industrial levels with an aspiration to limit to 1.5 degrees; and 
Australia’s initial target is to reduce emissions by 26-28% relative to 2005 levels by 2030.  

The paper also notes that the CCA will provide advice to help position Australia to not only meet its 2030 
target, but also to meet targets with enhanced ambition that put Australia  on the path to net zero 
emissions. This is relevant for the energy sector. Participants in electricity and gas markets are not just 
concerned with Australia’s targets in 2030 but the implied rate of decarbonisation over the life of new 
assets and infrastructure.  

Given the recent and impending exit of large thermal generators and the high prices in the spot and 
contract market, we would expect to be seeing more new investment in firm dispatchable generation 
come into the power system. One of the reasons we are not seeing this investment has been attributed 
to investors being unable to calculate their future risks and revenues – specifically in relation to emissions 
– over the life of the new asset. Investors require an understanding of the stock of emissions that will be 
permitted under the 2 degree commitment as well as the flow in any particular year. 

The NEO and climate change 

The national energy objectives (the national electricity, gas and energy retail objectives) include a 
specific set of variables – price, quality, safety, reliability and security of supply. When assessing a rule 
change or a review, the Commission must consider how the outcome of a particular decision would 
impact on these variables, and therefore on energy consumers over the long term. Other variables may 
be relevant if they have indirect impacts on price, quality, safety, reliability and security of supply. 
Climate change and the energy sectors role in this is an example of this. 

The way the physical world changes as a result of climate change (adaptation risk) and the way policy 
makers, consumers and investors respond to the risks presented by climate change (mitigation risk) has 
a material impact on the electricity and gas sectors.  

In its stakeholder guide on applying the national energy objectives, the Commission has outlined how it 
considers climate change risks when making rules and providing advice that will serve energy consumers 
over the long term. This guide underpins our work with our stakeholders to clearly identify the direct and 
indirect impacts of rule requests and reviews before making a decision.  

 






